AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 15th day of April, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
      Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
DPW Commissioner John Platt led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 16:      Purchasing of Additional GPS Systems
Deleted Item 15B: ACCOUNTING: Change of Pay Week

Deleted Item 15C: ACCOUNTING: Direct Deposit 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount

of $2,675,214.13 for vouchers 151677 to 151771.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman         Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
        6.  DPW:
A.  Hydrant Flushing

Commissioner of Public Works John Platt will be conducting the Spring Fire Hydrant 

Flushing Program starting on Monday, May 4, 2015 and continuing for two weeks 

until completion on or before Friday, May 15, 2015.  The newspaper ad will appear    

one time the last week of April in the Mid Hudson Times and the Sentinel.  It was 
decided that the article will not be posted in the Times Herald Record. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Spring Fire Hydrant 

       Flushing Program starting on Monday, May 4, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by 

       Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

     B.   Water Distribution Materials Bid

       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to prepare contract 

                    documents and advertise for bids for Water Distribution Materials and Supplies Bids.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the contract documents    and advertise for bids for Water Distribution Materials and Supplies Bids.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

WORKSHOP MEETING

APRIL 15, 2015


PAGE 2
7. ENGINEERING:
A.  Rockwood Drainage: Selection of Attorney  
      Town Engineer Jim Osborne forwarded a copy of the Petition to the Town of 
      Newburgh Town Board for the Establishment of a Drainage District and the                    

      Map Plan and Report.  The Town Board would like to select Stephen Gaba                         

      as the alternate Attorney per the Zoning Map change for this project.   

      MOTION was made by Supervisor Piaquadio to approve Steve Gaba as the  

      alternate Attorney.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

           VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
 B.  Thruway Drainage 
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne had a meeting on February 25th with the Thruway    

       Authority and the tone of the meeting was that the Thruway Authority contends                  

       it was the Town’s fault with regard to the flooding.  The second discussion held                

       on March 11th with the Thruway Authority was more cooperative.  Once the work 
       begins, the Town will be using our own work forces.   Mr. Osborne requested 
       payment to McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers, P.C. be paid for            

       their professional services (#13-157 - Meadow Hill Drainage w/Thruway and                  

       #13-157.10 - Meadow Hill Drainage with Thruway-Meetings) in the amount of 
       $1,309.00.  Future discussion on additional measures will be necessary.   
       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve payment of $1,309.00                 

       for the professional services provided by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting 

       Engineers, P.C.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.       

C.  Golden Vista Outside User Agreement  
                   Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 

                   approving the proposed amendment to the signed Outside User Agreement for                  

                   the Golden Vista project.   The amendment addresses the reduction in units from     

                   188 to 161 and the related unit based fee reduction, the elimination of the original 

                   phasing plan and the fact that the Town and City of Newburgh entered into a 

                   new inter-municipal sewer agreement.
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposed amendment       

                   to the signed Outside User Agreement for the Golden Vista project.   The Motion            

                   was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.       

D.  Release of Securities: Brighton Green  
i. Storm Water

       Based on the submittal of the required certifications and As-Built Drawings              

       as well as inspections conducted by the Town Highway Department and                      

       the Engineering office, Town Engineer Jim Osborne recommends releasing             

       the performance security (Bond No. 504673 dated October 1, 2009) for the 
       Stormwater Management/Erosion & Sediment Control in the amount of 
       $125,325.00 for the Brighton Greene (Pulte Homes) project.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the 
performance security bond in the amount of $125,325.00.  The Motion was 
seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Council- man Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

ii. Landscaping
       The Town Board acted on January 14, 2015, to authorize the releasing of the  

       rest of the landscaping bond per the recommendation from Karen Arent.  The     

       performance bond on file (Continental Insurance Company Bond No. 929400582 
       dated June 28, 2007) is in the amount of $300,000.00 for the Brighton Greene 
       (Pulte Homes) Landscaping Security project.  
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MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the 
performance security bond in the amount of $300,000.00.  The Motion was 

seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Council- man Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

     8.   ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.  Spay/Neuter Clinic  
Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight would like to conduct a spay/neuter clinic  day for cats with The Animals Rights Alliance (TARA) van which is a non-profit organization and is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, May 7, 2015.  Folks can             drop off their cats at about 7:30 a.m. and can pick them up later that day.  The appointments should be booked prior to the event and prepayment will be accepted.  The fee will be $70.00 per cat, with $50.00 going to TARA and $20.00 to Animal Control.  Councilman Woolsey said that Town residents should pay less and suggested the $20.00 should be waived for Town residents.  The fee  will include a rabies shot, nail clip, and penicillin with a guarantee of forty cats.   The Town Board will follow up with our insurance rep for review.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the spay/neuter clinic day scheduled for May 7, 2015 with a fee of $50.00 for residents and $70.00 for non-residents.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

  
      VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman 

                   Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
B.  T-94 Withdrawal

      Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94   

      account to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the                     

      amount of $775.87.  



Feline

-
$168.37


Canine

-
$607.50





$775.87

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account            

     to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount                           

     of $775.87.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

          VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.              

     9.   ZONING:

A.  Signs  
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor distributed documentation to the Town Board   which will serve as a basis for going forward.  Mr. Taylor is waiting on input from Code Compliance which is very important.  Another meeting for signs will be scheduled per Supervisor Piaquadio’s request.  More discussion is needed on              this topic.
B.   Hiring of a Sign Consultant for Shopping Centers
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration              to hire David B. Smith (Planning & Development  Advisors) to assist in an                initial review of Town Code with respect to the size of commercial signs and a comparison to how other communities have addressed this issue.   If the Town                               Board decides to hire David B. Smith, the Loop will pay his fee with regard to                   that shopping center.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring David B. Smith                        to assist in an initial review of Town Code in regard to signs for shopping centers.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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    10.    POLICE: Budget Transfer 
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to transfer $28,750.00 from the Personal 

Service Law Enforcement Account #001-3120-0499 to the Police Training Other 

Account  #001-3030-0499.  This transfer is being made to compensate New York            City for the training of Officer Jason Monte.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer of $28,750.00                 for the training of Officer Jason Monte.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman 

             Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
    11.   RESOLUTIONS:
    A.  OTB
                  President & Chief Executive Officer Donald J. Groth submitted a draft Resolution in 

                  support of the legalization of VLT lottery (slot machine) devices to be operated by 

                  Catskill Off-Track Betting Corporation.  This would help the economic development 

                  and tourism hopes for the Hudson Valley.
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution in 

     support of the legalization of VLT lottery (slot machine) devices.  The Motion was    

     seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

     
     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to table the Resolution in support of             

                  the legalization of VLT lottery (slot machine) devices.  The Motion was seconded              

                  by Councilman Ruggiero.  

  
     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman 
                  Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion to table approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
    B.  2% Tax Cap
                  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 

     approving the draft Resolution requesting for New York State Tax Cap Law reform.                     

     The present tax cap law severely restricts elected Officials in the Towns, Villages and 

                  Cities of Orange County from performing their fiduciary duties.

                  MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to not support the draft Resolution     

                  requesting for a New York State Tax Cap Law reform.  The Motion was seconded              
                  by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

                  Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
     12.   TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE: Stop Sign on Chestnut Lane
Supervisor Piaquadio will request accident reports from our Chief of Police Michael Clancy with regard to Chestnut Lane.  More discussion is needed on this topic.
     13.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Approval of Leaf and Brush Pick Up
Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to have the Spring Leaf              and Brush Pick-up schedule published in the local newspapers.  It was decided that               the article will not be posted in the Times Herald Record.  Town trucks will pick up bagged leaves and brush tied in bundles no larger than four feet.  Leaves will be in CLEAR BAGS ONLY by order of the Town Board.  Leaves bagged with DIRT AND STONE mixed in will not be picked up.  
Bagged leaves and bundled brush must be placed at the curb no later than 7:00 a.m.            on the day of pickup in your area and Town trucks will not return to any area following  the designated pickup date.  
 
Schedule below:
-     Mon. –  5/4/15 North Side of Rte 52, East Side of Plattekill Turnpike/NYS Rte 32
-     Tues. – 5/5/15 South Side of Rte 52, East Side of Union Ave./NYS Rte 300
-     Wed. –  5/6/15 South Side of Rte 52, West Side of Union Ave./NYS Rte 300
-     Thur. –  5/7/15 North Side of Rte 52, West Side of Plattekill Turnpike/NYS Rte 32   
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A leaf and brush recycling bin is available to the public at the Town Highway Department located at 90 Gardnertown Road.  Hours are Monday thru Friday 7:00 am to 3:00 pm
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above Spring Leaf and Brush Pick-up schedule.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    
Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
      14.  PERSONNEL: Handbook Changes


The following three handbook revisions are being requested:
Section 702 – Vacation Annual Buy-Back (at p.45): An employee with at least five years of continuous service will be eligible to “sell back” up to forty hours of accumulated vacation leave each year at the employee’s rate of pay.  The employee must make the election between December 1st and December 7th and payment will be made between December 1st and January 31st of the next year.
Section 703 – Proper Use of Sick Leave (p. 46): Sick leave is provided to protect an employee against financial hardship during an illness or injury.  An employee may use sick leave credits for personal illness or injury that inhibits the employee’s work.  An employee may use sick leave credits for medical or dental appointment that cannot be scheduled during non-work hours.  “Sick leave credits may not be used in increments less than one hour; however, after the first hour, sick leave credits may be used in               fifteen minute increments.”  An employee may take paid sick leave only after it has               been credited.
Section 308 – Chadwick Lake Park Pass (p. 10): To be eligible for a free Chadwick Park pass, the retiree must have retired from the Town service with at least twenty years of continuous service with the Town and must have applied for and been granted a bona-fide retirement benefit from New York State Employees’ Retirement system.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the three handbook revisions.

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman 
             Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.
      15.  ACCOUNTING:
A.  Budget Transfer
Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval to transfer $20,000.00 deposit plus interest accrued from the original February 12, 2009, check from WB Interchange Associates, LLC from the T-32 Account to the T-88 Account.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer of $20,000.00

  
       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

            Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
     B.   (DELETED ITEM): Change of Pay Week

       This item was deleted from the agenda. 
     C.   (DELETED ITEM): Direct Deposit

       This item was deleted from the agenda.     
16.   (ADDED ITEM): Purchasing of Additional GPS Systems
 Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval for an additional twelve GPS systems to be 

 installed.  The base payment of $17.75 for 12 vehicles equates to $213.00 per month.  
 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve an additional twelve GPS 
 systems to be installed with a base payment of $17.75  for 12 vehicles which totals  
 $213.00 per month.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  
 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    
 Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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17.   POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Possible Litigation in regard to Delaware     

        Water Tap and Roseton Hills
             MOTION to go into executive session made by Councilman Ruggiero at 8:04 p.m.,              

      seconded by Councilman Presutti to discuss the Delaware Water Tap and Roseton             

      Hills.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

      Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 MOTION to come out of executive session made by Councilman Presutti at              

 8:55 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


 Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken during the executive session                   

              and no action is anticipated now.
 MOTION to adjourn made at 8:55 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by 

 Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
      Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

      Respectfully submitted,
     _______________________________ by  _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

     BJM – 4/17/15

